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Market Drayton Town Council

Minutes of an extraordinary meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee held on 22 February 2018 at 7.30pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Frogmore Road, Market Drayton.

PRESENT: Councillors: R. Aldcroft, T Beckett (Chairman), J Beckett, J Cadwallader (Vice Chairman), M. Erwin, S Glover, R. Smith and M. Whittle. 
Clerks:
Town Clerk 
1.FG

PUBLIC SESSION


There was no public wishing to speak.
2.FG

APOLOGIES
Apologies were received and agreed for Councillor Nellins.
3.FG

DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS

No pecuniary interests were declared. 
4.FG

MINUTES
Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Smith seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To confirm and agree the minutes of a meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee held on 14 December 2017.
Councillor Whittle proposed, Councillor Aldcroft seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To confirm and agree the minutes of a meeting of the Finance and General Purposes committee held on 11 January 2018.

5.FG

INTERIM AUDIT REPORT
Councillor Cadwallader proposed, Councillor Smith seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To agree the interim audit report.

6.FG

MEMBERS ALLOWANCE



After a brief discussion:

Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Whittle seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To agree to have an independent remuneration panel carry out a review into Town Councillors allowances.

Councillor Whittle says the Deputy Mayor incurs costs for standing in for the Mayor and should have a small allowance to cover the costs.
Councillor Beckett says if the Deputy Mayor is representing the Town he/she should not be at a financial loss.

Councillor Aldcroft agreed that the Deputy Mayor should have a small allowance.

Councillor Cadwallader proposed, Councillor Aldcroft seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To allow up to £250 per Civic year for the Deputy Mayor’s allowance only to be given when required.
The Clerk reported that she had heard unofficially that the Mayor’s allowance should be taxable. She will make further enquiries.

Councillor Cadwallader said until it is confirmed whether the allowance is taxable or not no decision should be made on increasing it.

Councillor Whittle said the allowance could be raised to cover any tax implications.

Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Cadwallader seconded and it was RESOLVED:

That the Mayoral allowance remains the same until such time as the tax implications are clear. The allowance to be reviewed at a later date.

7.FG

POLICY FOR APOLOGIES AT MEETINGS
The Chairman said sometimes there can be a change of plan and members struggled to attend the meeting.

Councillor Smith said now we have a reduced number of Councillors it is more important than ever to attend.

Councillor Glover said it is a common curtesy to give apologies if members can not attend a meeting.

Councilor Whittle said once members have their personal IT tablets it will be even easier to give apologies for meetings.

Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Smith seconded and it was RESOLVED:

That the Clerk should send out a memo to all Councillors reminding them that when possible they should let the Clerk know if they cannot attend a meeting.

8.FG

FINANCIAL REPORT

Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Whittle seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To agree the income and expenditure report for the period:

2 December 2017 – 28 February 2018.



The meeting concluded at 8.12pm


Chairman
………………………………….
Date            
 ………………………….

